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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  JUNE 17, 2002 

ALTAMIRA CHARITY CHALLENGE GOLF TOURNAMENT 
PROPOSED PARKING RESTRICTIONS/ROAD CLOSURE 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1. That on Monday July 8, 2002 between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. Clarence 

Street be closed from Meeting House Road to Wycliffe Avenue; and 
 
2. That on Monday, July 8, 2002 between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. parking of 

motor vehicles be prohibited on the streets or portions of streets shown below: 
 

1) Waymar Heights Boulevard; 
2) Davidson Drive; 
3) Park Drive; 
4) Rosewood Court; 
5) Rosebury Lane; 
6) Meeting House Road; 
7) Norton Place; 
8) Clarence Street from Woodbridge Avenue to Meeting House Road; 
9) Woodbridge Avenue from Islington to Clarence Street; 
10) Lloyd Street; 
11) Wakelin Court; 
12) Arbors Lane; and 
13) Gamble Street. 

Purpose 

To authorize the temporary thirteen hour long road closure and temporary parking restrictions, as 
requested by Mr. Shawn Ganderton, Clubhouse Manager (Operations), The Toronto Board of 
Trade Country Club in a May 7, 2002 letter to J.D. Leach, City Clerk. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The Toronto Board of Trade Country Club will be hosting the Altamira Charity Challenge Golf 
Tournament on Monday, July 8, 2002.  About 5,000 spectators are anticipated due to celebrity 
golfer participation in this professional/amateur tournament.  A temporary closure of Clarence 
Street is needed to alleviate concerns about safe crossings and security. 

 
Staff also recommends that temporary parking restrictions be implemented on nearby local 
streets.  These prohibitions will allow unrestricted access to the residential streets by any required 
emergency service, and reduce parking impacts on local residents. 

 
Parking for this event will be provided internal to the Toronto Board of Trade Country Club site.  
Access to the site�s parking area will be provided off Meeting House Road and emergency vehicle 
access will be allowed in the parking area. 

 
Due to the closure of Clarence Street, the Toronto Board of Trade Country Club will pre-notify the 
residents on Clarence Street, Modesto Gardens and Cromdale Ridge. 
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Conclusion 

That Council adopt an appropriate by-law to authorize the above described temporary road 
closure and parking prohibitions.  

Attachments 

1. Location Map 

Report prepared by 

M. Ranstoller, Transportation Analyst, ext 8251 
P. Weber, Transportation Engineer, ext 8264  
B. Holly, Senior Manager Development/Transportation Engineering, ext 8250 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 

  
 MR/mp 
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